
 

 

104 West First Street �z��Mansfield, Ohio  44902 

419.524.2572 | mansfieldstpeters.org 

Mass Schedule: 
Saturday:                                         5:00 pm 
Sunday:       7:30 am, 9:30 am, 11:30 am 
 

Monday & Friday                           5:30 pm 
Tuesday - Thursday                      7:00 am 
 
Spanish Mass: 
Resurrection Parish, Lexington 
Sunday:                                            6:00 pm 
 
Parish Office Hours: 
Monday - Thursday:  7:30 am -  7:30 pm 
Friday                             7:30 am -  6:00 pm 
Saturday:                    10:00 am -  2:00 pm  
Sunday                          8:30 am -12:30 pm 
 
Pastoral Care Contacts: 
Ms. Kristi Reindl                   419.524.2572 
     Hospital & Follow-up 
      Nursing Homes/Assisted Living & 
       Prayer Pipeline 
Deacon John Reef              419.529.3694 
     Shut-ins/Homebound 
 

Sacrament of Baptism: 
Please contact the Parish Center to begin 
plans for the baptism of your baby or child.  
 
Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
Saturday: 3:00 - 4:30 pm       
Other times by appointment. 
 
Sacrament of Marriage: 
Arrangements should be made at the Parish 
Center at least six months in advance of the 
ceremony. A wedding date is confirmed after 
the initial meeting with a priest. 
 
Sunday Nursery: 
Sunday Nursery is temporarily unavailable until 
further notice.   
 
Bulletin Deadline:  
Friday, 12:00 noon.  All requests must be 
submitted in writing or email and must 
receive prior approval. 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
Ms. Kristi Reindl  419.524.2572  ext.2122 

 

Pastoral Staff: 
Fr. Gregory R. Hite, Pastor 
Fr. Austin Ammanniti, Parochial Vicar  
Mr. Bill Johnson,  
            Director of Music & Liturgy 
Ms. Lynne Lukach, Pastoral Associate  
Mrs. Elizabeth Wurm, Director of 
             Religious Ed. & Youth Minister  
Deacons:   
Mr. John Reef 
Mr. Dennis Striker 
 

 St. Peter’s School: 
Ms. Tammy Haus 
                      High School ,  Jr. High School  
Mrs. Madalyn Bauer 
                 Elementary School    
Mrs. Ashley Rastorfer  
                Montessori  
 

Parish Business Manager: 
Mr. Evan Mumea 
 

Director of Development: 
Mr. Jason Crundwell 

A Parish of the Saint Juan Diego Deanery, Diocese of Toledo 

 SAINT PETER’S CATHOLIC CHURCH 

NOVEMBER 19, 2017 

His master said to him, ‘Well done, my good and faithful servant. Since you were faithful in small 
matters, I will give you great responsibilities. Come, share your master’s joy.’       Matthew 25:21 
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Mass Intentions 

Monday, November 20, Weekday 
         5:00 pm  Rosary 
         5:30 pm  Fred Marshall 
Tuesday November 21, 

       7:00 am  Florence Kastelic 
       9:15 am  All School Mass—Hugo & Lena Stimmler  
       3:15 pm  Elmcroft Mass 
 

Wednesday,  November  22, Saint Cecilia, Virgin  & Martyr 
  7:00 am  Mary Kleshinski 
  

Thursday, November 23,  Weekday , Thanksgiving Day 
            9:00 am  Frank Russo 

 

Friday, November 24, 
 

       5:00 pm   Rosary 
          5:30 pm   Jeanette Sanson 
 

Saturday, November 25, Vigil of the Thirty Fourth Sunday                                                          
                                                            in  Ordinary  Time                             

5:00 pm  Parish 
 

Sunday,  November 26, Thirty Fourth Sunday in Ordinary  Time                      
           7:30 am   H. Elaine Falls 
         9:30 am    Joseph S. Krebs 
       11:30 am   Anton & Theresa Schroeder 
       12:30 pm   Exposition & Adoration  
         5:30 pm   Benediction & Evening Prayer for Christ the King 
 

Lector/Communion Minister 

Thursday, November 23 
           9:00 am  L   T Murphy, F Leitenberger 
                             D   J Kastelic, K Reindl, K Reindl, A Seiss, R Sliney, K Speck,  
                                 D Forster, J Liston 
Saturday, November 25 

5:00 pm  L    B Schartl, J Riedl 
                    D   B Linkenbach, D Falquette, B Nihei, D Hipp,  
                           T Hipp, C Sgambellone, M Joyce 
          

Sunday, November 26 
          7:30 am  L    M Santoro, D Bessemer  

                      D   L Simmons, L Lukach, K Randall, B Marshall 
                             P Taylor, D Givens, L Danuloff 
     9:30 am  L    D Forster, R Sliney 
                      D    S Weber, A Harraman, M Riggleman, S Weitzel 
                             B Connolly, T Frasz, T Etzwiler, M Meinzer 

        11:30 am  L    C Staton, K Bird 
                            D   F Leitenberger, K Speck, H Deel, J Liston,   
                                  K Yockey, B Riley,  
                                  

Mass Servers 

Thursday, November 23 
            9:00 am       B Ball, M Tridico, S Tridico 
Saturday,  November 25 
           5:00 pm       J Westwood, C Peters, T Corbin 
 

Sunday,  November 26 
             7:30 am       J Ramey, M Givens, A Lorenz 
           9:30 am       A Boyce, A Boyce, J Rose 
         11:30 am       M Maxwell, J Rizzo, E Rizzo 
The Children’s Liturgy of the Word  
Sunday,  November 26 
           9:30 am       Angie 
         11:30 am       Angie 

Last year I  had the privilege of teaching eighth grade 
theology at Saint Peter’s.  One day, my eighth graders and I 
were talking about sin and how often we sin.  The common 
consensus was that we truly don’t sin that much.  I started 
thinking about it and thought that seemed a little untrue, so 
the next day I went through my life and counted the times 
that I failed. 
  
Speeding on the way to work.  Check.  Telling my kid that 
Walmart wasn’t open at 10: 30 at night.  Check.   Losing my 
temper when the kids were shooting water guns in the 
house.  Check.  Lying again to my kids about what time it 
was because I wanted them to go to sleep.  Check.  Telling 
my husband I didn’t overload the washer when I was very 
aware that I had.  Check. The list goes on and on.  I think I 
counted up a potential of about 15… and that was just in a 
day’s time.  It was a good exercise for me to actually pay 
attention.   It turns out that a lot of my daily “routine stuff” 
when I sat down and thought about it were actually quite 
sinful acts.  It gave me pause to think… do I really even 
consider on most days what I am doing?   My second 
thought was “am I that bad of a person”? 
  
My mind sped as I thought about my day.   The speeding to 
work was because I was running late and I usually do not do 
that.  Justifying.   Telling the little white lies to the boys 
wasn’t too bad because they didn’t know any better and 
wouldn’t know the difference.  Rationalizing.  Overloading 
the washer was a survival technique if I was ever to get 
ahead of the mounds of laundry.  Condoning.  Just like that 
in the blink of an eye I was able to get rid of all that sin and 
still maintain my status quo as a good person… or did I? 
  
That is the thing with sin.  It is very easy to justify, rationalize 
and condone it.   But at the end of the day, at the end of our 
lives when it becomes our time for judgment we won’t be 
able to do that.  When we review our lives through the eyes 
of Christ there won’t be any more opportunities for excuses, 
no more reasons to explain why.   It will just be as it is– either 
a sinful act or it wasn’t.  It is just that easy. 
  
I still consider myself a fairly good person but realize that 
there are some things I have to change.   Telling so many 
tales to my kiddos for my own personal benefit has to be at 
the top of that list.  Speeding… generally I do not do but it 
could rank up there as well.   I am tracking subsequent days 
and I am coming up with an even more extensive list of 
changes that need to come down the pike.   I still consider 
myself a pretty good person, not saint material in the least, 
but in this month of All Saints and All Souls day it does bid 
me, and all others well, to think about our lives more 
closely.  I know I am not perfect but I have set a new goal for 
myself in light of the “tracking process” that I have 
undergone.  My goal is now, as Saint Josemaria Escriva once 
said, “A saint is a sinner who keeps on trying.” 

Elizabeth Wurm 
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Please Pray for the Sick of Our Parish 

Rose Mary Lang-Martin,  Gwen Yockey,  Bill Martin,  
John & Rose Anne Henney,  Debbie Ashley, Pat 
Colarosa, Hope Daugherty,  Nick & Hilda Schemine,       
Beverly Strauser, Mike Payton, Stacy Wiparina, Mary 
Ann Switzer, Bill Ruhl, Jeannie Burkhalter, Ken Kayden, 

Krista Marshall, Rose Mary Martin (Vaccaro), Theresa Merkli, 
Colleen Behr, Dan Henige, James Gann, Theresa Schmidt, Aaron 
Blank, Don Blank, MaKaya Butler, Amy Foust, Dolores Fancher, 
Sherry Studer, Cindy Lassen, Dina Riley, Alex Porter, James 
Pekare, Joan Phalor, Julie Krous, Jeff Keil, Marilyn Williamson, 
Laura Demarest, Adam Freiheit, Florence Brothers, John Ziegler, 
Barb Riley. 
 

Names will only be listed for 4 weeks.  If you wish to have  
additional time, contact the Parish Center at 419.524.2572. 

 

Prison Ministry Corner 

Our brothers at Richland Correctional lift all of our 
parishioners in prayer over this Thanksgiving 

weekend.  They extend their gratitude to St. 
Peter's for all the support you offer throughout 
the year; for the spiritual leadership of our priests 
and deacons; for our faithful prison ministry 
volunteers whose dedication allows the Catholic 

community at RiCI to gather every day of the week all year 
long; for those of you who regularly donate plastic bags and 
yarn (and cookies for special occasions!); for those who pray 
daily for all who are incarcerated; and for those of you who 
took the leap of faith this year and came for a first visit.  

Sunday Collection  

Total Sunday Collection  To Date: $279,118.00 

Total Budgeted Sunday Collection To Date: $292,552.94 

Sunday Collection Surplus/(Deficit) ($13,434.94) 

School Collection  

Total Budgeted School Collection To Date: $58,035 

School Collection Surplus/(Deficit) 
 

$2,803 

Total School Collection  To Date: $60,838 

  

Week of 
10/28—11/03/17 

Support Our Priests’ Retirement 

Our priests have made a gift of their lives in service to the 
Church, and we are grateful for their many years of priestly 
ministry. In the United States, half of all the U.S. diocesan 
priests are expected to retire by 2019. 

Please express your appreciation for those who have faithfully 
served in the Diocese of Toledo by making a gift to 
Perpetuate the Gift Appeal. Once a priest retires, he is 
responsible for his own personal expenses such as housing, 
clothing, and food. Your gift benefits our diocesan priests, 
retired diocesan priests, and your parish. The Perpetuate the 
Gift appeal also helps retiring priests with the cost of 
healthcare by providing a Medicare supplement. All funds 
contributed between October 1, 2017 and December 31, 
2017, help reduce the amount the parish contributes to the 
fund. A gift of cash or check can be sent to Perpetuate the 
Gift, PO Box 954, Toledo, OH, 43697 or placed in the parish 
collection. A gift may also be made online at 
www.toledodiocese.org. 

Apollo’s Fire: Christmas on Sugarloaf 

Mountain 

You are cordially invited to attend the next program in the St. 
Peter’s Music Series: Christmas on Sugar Loaf Mountain: An 
Irish-Appalachian Celebration, with Apollo’s Fire, as they 
return to St. Peter’s to present this world premiere 
performance.  The performance will be Wednesday, 
November 29 at 7:00 pm in the Church. Under the direction 
of Jeanette Sorrell, and featuring Soprano Amanda Powell 
and Tenor Ross Hauck, the Apollo’s Singers will be 
accompanied by strings, lute, banjo and hammered dulcimer 
in this tribute to the roots of Appalachian music for the 
holidays.  Suggested donation is $10 per person. No one will 
be turned away because of an inability to donate.  

Please make plans to attend this once-in-a-lifetime event. 
Purchase pre-sale tickets online at mansfieldstpeters.org or 
call 419.524.2572, ext. 2113 for more information. In God’s Arms...Virginia Pershing, Marylou Urwin, 

Richard Shrilla, Helen Aycrigg Schellman 

All Parish Lectors should stop by the sign-in table 
and pick up your copy of the Lector Preparation 
Workbook.  We begin using them for the weekend of 
December 2 & 3.  Thank you! 

Thanksgiving Day Mass  

Our parish Mass for Thanksgiving Day will be held at 9:00 a.m. 
on Thursday morning, November 23 - Thanksgiving Day.  As 
in years past, we encourage you to bring non-perishable 
food items or personal care or hygiene items to be 
collected for HOPE Food Pantry at Catholic Charities in 
Mansfield.  As the prayer from the Roman Missal says, it is 
right to give thanks to God for all that He has given us. What 
better way to give thanks than to share our blessings with 
those who are less fortunate? 
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Capital Campaign Financial Update 

 

Total Pledged: $2,605,184 

Total Pledged: $2,605,184 

Amount needed to 
reach challenge goal: 

$394,815 

Payments to Date: $1,643,338 

As of October 31, 2017 

SCHOOL NEWS    

VISIT OUR SCHOOL ANY DAY WITH APPOINTMENT 

Parents, if you are considering St. Peter’s School for your child's 
education, you are invited to spend part of a school day here at 
St. Peter's with your child to experience all the activities and 
classroom instruction that take place.  

Please call the school administrators to arrange a visit that is 
convenient for you and your child.  

  Mrs. Ashley Rastorfer – Montessori Director   
419.524.2572  ext. 4113 

  Mrs. Madalyn Bauer – Elementary Principal  
419.524.2572  ext. 4101 

  Ms. Tammy Haus – High School & Junior High Principal  
419.524.2572  ext. 3100 

St. Peter School admits students of any race, color, national and ethnic 
origin to all rights, privileges, programs and activities generally accorded or 
made available to students at the school.  It does not discriminate on the 
basis of race, color, national and ethnic origin in administration of its 
educational policies, admissions policies, scholarship and loan programs 
and athletic and other school-administered programs. 

Substitute Teachers Needed 

Our pool for substitute teachers for the 
elementary and high school/junior high has 
greatly diminished in the past two years.  We are 
in need of qualified subs. 

You must have a 4 year bachelor’s degree in order to 
substitute teach.  If you are interested, you need to apply to 
the State of Ohio Department of Education for a 1-year short 
term Substitute General Education License.  In order to apply 
for this, you will need to submit transcripts to the site.  The 
Diocese of Toledo requires that you have current BCI/FBI 
background checks done and that you have completed Virtus 
Protecting God’s Children training.  We have directions on file 
here for what the Toledo Diocese requires and the contact 
person would be Vickie Fitts at vfitts@toledodiocese.org. 

If you are wanting to substitute in other school districts along 
with ours, you will need to follow the Mid Ohio Education 
Service Center requirements.  The contact number for MOESC 
is 419.774.5520.   

EL CAMPESTRE 
419.529.5330 

1971 WEST 4TH STREET

Total Pledged: $2,606,347 

Total Pledged: $2,605,184 

Amount needed to 
reach challenge goal: 

$393,653 

Payments to Date: $1,662,290 

Total Pledged: $2,609,228 

Total Pledged: $2,605,184 

Amount needed to 
reach challenge goal: 

$390,771 

Payments to Date: $1,691,055 

St Peter's Department of Theatre and 

Performing Arts 

The St Peter's Department of Theatre and 
Performing Arts will be conducting auditions for 
our Spring 2018 Musical, Rodger's and 
Hammerstein's, "Cinderella."  The auditions will 
be on Thursday, November 30th from 6pm-9pm 

in the VE Room in the High School and also Sunday, 
December 3rd from 1pm-4pm in the VE Room in the High 
School.  If you are interested in auditioning, you can pick up 
an audition packet in the Parish Office.  If you have any 
questions you may contact, Jim Cox, Director at 
cox.jim@myspartans.org or Shannon Ball, Assistant Director 
at shannonball80@yahoo.com.  Performance dates will be 
April 13th,14th,15th,20th, 21st, 22nd, 2018.   

 
SAVE THE DATE for " An Enchanted Afternoon" on March 11, 
2018 from 1pm-4pm in the Church Basement. This is a Father-
Daughter/Mother-Son Dance.   Join us for an afternoon of 
magical fun, food, fellowship and fairytale dreams coming 
true.  Bring your daughter(s)/son(s) and create memories to 
last a lifetime. Cost will include a light lunch, music, dancing, 
a souvenir picture and much more. Special guest 
appearances by the St. Peter's Department of Theatre and 
Performing Arts Cast Members of the 2018 Spring Musical 
"Cinderella."  All proceeds will benefit The St. Peter's 
Department of Theatre and Performing Arts.  Stay tuned for 

Total Pledged: $2,605,184 

Total Pledged: $2,605,184 

Amount needed to 
reach challenge goal: 

$394,815 

As of November 14, 2017 

Total Pledged: $2,606,347 

Total Pledged: $2,605,184 

Amount needed to 
reach challenge goal: 

$393,653 

Total Pledged: $25,913 

Total Pledged: $2,605,184 

Amount needed to   
reach goal: 

$74,087 

2018-2019 Annual Fund Campaign  

Parish Giving Tree 

Our Annual “Giving Tree” will be filled with gift requests 
at our Church during next weekend’s Masses  -   
NOV. 25th/26th.   Once again, our Parish is partnering with 
Catholic Charities, Salvation Army, Angel Tree (children of 
prisoners) to assist community family’s needs as well as St. 
Peter school families, parishioners and those whom St. 
Vincent de Paul has served.     

We want to extend our gratitude to our generous 
parishioners for your past and present support with 
providing hundreds of people/families with a joyful 
Christmas experience throughout the years.   
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BLUE BARRELS:  December 9-10  

 

Let’s Shower the Sisters with Cards For 

the Holidays 

Sister Bernard Marie and Sister Paula are always 
communicating with us to say they are well 
and that they keep us in their thoughts and 
prayers. During this time of Thanksgiving 
and Christmas, perhaps you would have 
time to send them each a card—with a 
special message so they know THEY are in 
the thoughts and prayers of so many of us 
here.  Here’s their address if you would like 

to take part in this “card shower” for them. 

Sister Bernard Marie Campbell, Sister Paula Bingert (same 
address for both)  Our Lady of Angels, 1201 Wyoming, Joliet 
IL  60435. 

St. Peter’s Respect Life Chapter 

Please check out new CDs in our kiosk in the 
main vestibule. We are blessed to have such 
talented apologists that can educate us in our 
Catholic faith. Most are only an hour in length 

and are very nicely done. The Pillar of Fire, Pillar of Truth is 
a pamphlet that explains what we believe as Catholics and 
why we believe it. So stop by and shop. 

Recycling—Next Date: DECEMBER 8, 2017 

10:00 am—11:00 am & 2:00 pm—4:00 pm 

 (Every 2nd Friday of the month) in the Franciscan Activity Center 
parking lot 

Christmas Classic 

The Christmas Classic will be Saturday, December 2, from 9 
am to 12 noon.  If you are interested in renting a craft show 
table, please contact Mary Rennpage at 
terryrennpag@earthlink.net., or information is available in the 
Parish Center. 

Exposition and Adoration of the 

Blessed Sacrament for the Solemnity of 

Christ the King 

Beginning with Eucharistic Exposition on 
November 26, 2017 at the end of 11:30 am Mass 
and concluding with the Evening Prayer and 
Benediction at 5:30 pm in the church. 

Everyone is invited to come and spend an hour or two in 
prayer and adoration before the exposed Blessed Sacrament. 
Jesus waits for you! Won’t you plan ahead to spend some 
time in adoration and thanksgiving? Come join us and bring 
a friend or two! 

Boy’s Tennis Coach Needed 

Mansfield St. Peter’s High School is in need of 
someone to fill the position of the Boy’s Tennis 
Coach for the 2018 Season.   

Interested candidates can apply to the Athletic Director, 
Annemarie Mauric, at mauric.annemarie@myspartans.org.  
You must have a current PAP or be able to obtain one, as 
well as fulfilling the requirements regarding Child Safety 
through the Diocese of Toledo.  

Nights of Columbus Pancake Breakfast 

The Knights of Columbus will be hosting a pancake 
breakfast in the church basement after all Sunday 
morning Masses on December 10, 2017. 

Enjoy a great meal and fellowship with friends and family! 

Hearts and minds 

Our next meeting is Tuesday November 28, 5:30-
7:00 pm in the Assisi Room on the 4th floor of the 
High School building.  Come in through the Parish 

Center Office.  If you are experiencing mental health issues in 
your family, please come for coffee and prayer.  Our 
discussion this year focuses on compassion.  For further 
information contact Sue Malaska vmalaska@neo.rr.com or call 
419.756.0962.  

Poticas & Kieffels 

Do not forget to place your order for poticas & 
kieffels. We will bake kieffels on November 27 
(beginning at 8:00 am), and poticas on November 

30 & December 1 (starting at 8:00 am) in the cafeteria.    
Christmas Classic is on December 2 and we will make butter 
rings early that morning).  We need lost of helpers—
including gentlemen.  Newcomers are very welcome and 
we will gladly train.  Call Molly Orsini at 419.526.4783 for 
information.   

Grave Spaces for Sale 

The Mansfield Area Catholic Cemeteries Committee would like 
to remind parishioners that we have cemetery lots available in 
both the Mansfield Catholic Cemetery and the Prince of Peace 
Cemetery.  Full lot grave spaces are $500.  For more 
information please contact David Barber, Chair at the St. 
Peter’s Parish Office (419-524-2575) extension 8003. 

Fall Gala Thank You 

Thank You to everyone who helped make this year’s Fall Gala 
Live and Silent Auction a success!  We raised over $40,000 this 
year including $8,500 for our Fund-A-Need. 

Mark your calendars for October 20, 2018! 
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The Culture Project is returning to the Diocese of Toledo! Five missionaries from the Culture Project will be staying in the Diocese of Toledo 
October 2017, through May 2018 and are available to give presentations on human dignity and living the virtue of chastity.  They are 
available to speak with your high school, junior high school, youth group, or homeschooling group.  To learn more, email Peter Range at 
prange@toledodiocese.org.  Join the movement and let’s help restore a culture of life!  The Culture Project is an initiative of young people 
set out to restore culture through the experience of virtue.  They proclaim the dignity of the human person and the richness of living sexual 
integrity, inviting our culture to become fully alive.  You can learn more about and schedule the Culture Project at www.restoreculture.com. 

Seeking Volunteers for Our HOPE Food Pantry in Mansfield, Volunteers will be assisting guest check in, stock shelves, sort donations, and 
various other tasks. We are open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday from 8:30—3:30 pm. Please contact Byron Wynn, Volunteer 
Coordinator 419.214.4950 or email him at bwynn@toledodiocese.org.  

Office Volunteers needed in Mansfield & Norwalk, Catholic Charities is seeking office volunteers to join our teams in Mansfield and 
Norwalk.  We need individuals to answer phones, file, and support Catholic Charities mission to help people of all faiths by providing 
assistance, information and referrals, and demonstrating God’s love.  Contact Byron Wynn, Catholic Charities Volunteer Coordinator: 
419.214.4950 or bwynn@toledodioceses.org. 

March for Life bus trip January 2018 is being hosted by Immaculate Conception Parish, Port Clinton.  The theme for the march is “Love Save 
Lives”.  Come join us to show the world how much we love the babies, the moms, and families!  Please contact Judy Geiger at 
jgeiger747@gmail.com or Carol Fox at gcfox@cros.net for more information.   

Annunciation Radio’s Fall Sharathon is set for November 28 through December 1.  Four days of live interviews, fun & fundraising from 7-6.  
As a non-profit apostolate, Annunciation Radio is 100% funded by listener donations.  We will welcome area priests and other special guests.   
Visit www.annunciationradio.com to make a secure on line donation or please plan on listening and calling in your pledges to 888.215.0624 
to help keep Catholic radio on the air in our diocese.   
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A FAMILY PERSPECTIVE 

As we gather to give thanks this week, we must also ask how well we share with “the least.”  Happiness is secured 
not by having, but by sharing.     ~  by Bud Ozar 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 

 

Monday: 1 Mc 1:10-15, 41-43, 54-57, 62-63;  

 Ps 119:53, 61, 134, 150, 155, 158;  Lk 18:35-43 

Tuesday: 2 Mc 6:18-31; Ps 3:2-7; Lk 19:1-10 

Wednesday: 2 Mc 7:1, 20-31; Ps 17:1bcd, 5-6, 8b, 15; Lk 19:11-28 

Thursday: 1 Mc 2:15-29; Ps 50:1b-2, 5-6, 14-15; Lk 19:41-44 

 Thanksgiving Day, Suggested: 

 Sir 50:22-24; Ps 145:2-11; 1 Cor 1:3-9;  Lk 17:11-19 

Friday: 1 Mc 4:36-37, 52-59; 1 Chr 29:10bcd, 11-12; Lk 19:45-48 

Saturday: 1 Mc 6:1-13; Ps 9:2-4, 6, 16, 19;  Lk 20:27-40 

Sunday: Ez 34:11-12, 15-17; Ps 23:1-3, 5-6;  

 1 Cor 15:20-26, 28; Mt 25:31-46 

 

TODAY’S READINGS 

 

First Reading — The woman who fears the LORD is 
to be praised (Proverbs 31:10-13, 19-20, 30-31). 

Psalm — Blessed are those who fear the Lord  

(Psalm 128). 

Second Reading — Brothers and sisters, you are 
children of the light (1 Thessalonians 5:1-6). 

Gospel — To all those who have, more will be 
given, and they will have an abundance (Matthew 
25:14-30 [14-15, 19-21]). 

 
English translation of the Psalm Responses from Lectionary for Mass © 1969, 1981, 1997, 
International Commission on English in the Liturgy Corporation. All rights reserved. 

 

 

This week’s cover art:     

SHARING OUR GIFTS 

 Autumn is the season for harvesting and sharing the fruits of our labors. This week’s scriptures use images of 
the harvest, family life, pregnancy, and investment to describe the abundant harvest in the reign of God. We 
discover that sharing the gifts we have been given brings eternal rewards for everyone. 

 In the Gospel parable a master entrusts his possessions to three servants before going on a journey. Each is 
given some talents. What they do with those talents determines what the master will do with them when he 
returns. How about us? What are we doing with our talents? How will our Master treat us when he returns? 
Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co., Inc. 

 

TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 

 Earlier this autumn, we looked at how our Eucharistic Prayers have been enriched by the approval of several 
new prayers to augment the old Roman Canon. For us, there are the four standard prayers, three for Masses with 
Children, and the most recent addition, the former Swiss Eucharistic Prayer with four alternative forms (now 
known as the Eucharistic Prayer for Masses for Various Needs and Occasions). 

 We also have two Eucharistic Prayers for Masses of Reconciliation. The source for these two prayers is the 
request by many bishops for a special prayer for the “Holy Year” of 1975. Originally, the committee in charge was 
commissioned to write a single prayer, but the theme proved so rich that it gave rise to two. The first is based on 
and develops biblical texts on reconciliation. The second starts with the experience of living in today’s fractured 
world, and how the Spirit calls us to reconciliation and peace. Not everyone was happy with all this creativity, 
saying that if too many were published, it would be difficult for the Vatican to control further requests. Everyone 
thought the pope would put strict limits on the prayers, but in the end he said he was willing to open doors that 
had long been closed. Although he approved them for a period of only three years, they were never formally 
removed from the Sacramentary and have been incorporated into the new Roman Missal. 
—Rev. James Field, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 
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